
BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES 
November 12, 2019 

Beavertown Borough Council met on Tuesday, November 12, 2019 

ATTENDENCE: Lori Foor (President), Linda Snook, Denny Mallonee, Will Kepner, Lucas Bingman, Ron Plumber, Brian Wood, Mayor 
Hollenbach, Philip Walter (Borough Supervisor), Attorney Robert Cravitz. 

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: 
GUESTS: Marrietta Wilt asked if the Boro would sell the right-away behind her property. Gene Kreamer discussed the Norman 
subdivision. The planning commission approved the subdivision. He said about creating a street name. Norman Drive was 
suggested. Denny motioned to approve it; Will second the motion; with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. 
MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURERS REPORT: Lucas motioned to approve the minutes; Brian second, with a roll call vote-unanimous 
yes-motion carried. Will motioned to approve the bills; Denny second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. 
OLD BUSINESS: None. 
ATTORNEY'S REPORT: None. 
MAYOR'S REPORT: The Mayor reviewed properties, residents' concerns. He discussed the library book sale in May. We discussed 
letting them have it with stipulations. They can set up the Monday before the sale and must everything cleaned up by the end of the 
day Sunday. Grants were approved for EMS. The newsletter is adding a calendar of events and what the borough council is doing. 
There are different foundations coming in to help Beavertown. Susquehanna River Basin put Beavertown on the map. DCED is 
sending out letters about the sidewalks. There will be one for the property owners and one for the landlords. 
BOROUGH SUPERVISOR'S REPORT: They did their normal checks of the streets, signs, and inlets. They got the treated 2X4's to put 
on the roof for the snow guards They painted them and will install the day after putting up the decorations, weather permitting. 
They took the decorations and banners to the maintenance shed to go through. They are ready to be installed. Two Hero Banners 
(Park Aumiller & William Kepner) are damaged and need replaced. Families need to replace the banner if they want it replaced and 
at the families cost. Will made the motion; Ron seconded it; with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. They can get a 
Christmas tree at Sunny Hill Tree Farm for $100 for 15'-16'. They can pick it out Friday. Linda made the motion; Brian seconded it; 
with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Urinal is leaking in the boy's bathroom. Eric passed his tests and now has his 
water license. Erb's replaced the transformer went out on the furnace. The set up and took down the voting booths and got the 
rooms ready for the church bake sale. Phil stated that they will need a new dump truck within a year because the salt is hard on the 
equipment. They cleaned out the ditch at Dwayne Thomas's residence. They sealed and painted the wall in the Boro office. Phil 
talked about the storm water regulations and soil conservation. 
SECRETARY'S REPORT: Deposits: General Fund - EIT $3,452.45, Real Estate $317.41, Delinquent Real Estate $72.90, Per Capita 
$44.00, Delinquent Per Capita $11.00, Realty Transfer Tax $928.06, Realty Transfer $927.32, Reimbursement from BMA $682.63 
Room Rent from Election $75.00, Total = $6,510.77 
Payroll - BMA-Sewer $4,341.24, BMA-Water $3,556.11, General 42,500.00 Total = $10,397.35 
LST - LST $239.00, Fines $98.07, Total = $337.07. Boro received an invoice from CK COG for property inspections. 
Will motioned for the property owners to reimburse the boro. Lucas seconds the motion; with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-
motion carried. 
NEW BUSINESS: Welcome Brian Wood. Budget committee will meet to discuss the annual budget. Boro need to record new 
ordinances within 30 days. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: None 
MISC: None 
ADJOURN: Denny motioned to adjourn; Linda second, yes-motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:11 P.M. 
Submitted: Dec. 2, 2019 
Holly Bubb 


